ABRFEPEXI P

& CHINESE CULTURAL CENTRE OF GREATER VANCOUVER

Chinese Cultural Centre of Greater Vancouver Statement of Opinion on the Matter of the
BC Government Apologizing to Chinese Canadians for Past Discrimination.

History cannot be rewritten, and past mistakes must not be repeated. Both the Federal Government of Canada and the
Provincial Government of British Columbia have recognized their historical mistakes in the treatment of Chinese
Canadians, and even opposition parties have unanimously agreed on the need to apologize for past mistakes.

The reasons for an apology and the purpose of an apology should determine the wording of an apology and its
subsequent measures. The need for an apology arises from the exclusion of Chinese based on racial discrimination, the
irrational imposition of taxes, occupational restrictions, deprivation of civil rights and prevention of family
reunification -- in the light of today's civilised society these were evil laws that were unconstitutional and illegal
violations of human rights. They arose not only from the governments in power at the time, but also from the attitudes
of many in the general public. Rather than say that the purpose of an apology is to prevent similar occurrences from
happening in future, better to say that it is to fundamentally eradicate the very mindset of racial superiority. Because
Canada is a progressive country in terms of politics and civilization, it has closed the door forever to the various
measures that violate human rights, but racial prejudice, either disguised or open, still exists in the minds of of some
people (including some of us Chinese Canadians), and under certain conditions may be released to poison our
civilization.

The wording of an apology should express condemnation of past mistakes, but more importantly should express
profound regret for the actions of predecessors, truly representing governmental apology to the victims of
discriminatory policies in those days. But most importantly, we must look to the future, using our apology to educate
future generations. By including these episodes in school curricula and letting every student know about this aspect our
history, acknowledging the mistakes that occurred, and having courageously and justly dealt with the mistakes, we will
have brought that sad episode to a close and achieved ethnic reconciliation.

To create a clear legacy of such a historical event, we call upon the British Columbia government to mandate a change
in the educational curriculum to adequately reflect the historical treatment and achievements of our province's visible
minorities.

Reconciliation is two-way, and those who have been victimized must accept that the mistakes happened at a particular
stage of human history. Those individuals who were actually responsible have long since passed away, and what needs
to be done now is an unraveling of history for a new era, working together to build a harmonious, highly civilised and
affluent Canada. Excessive haggling and monetary demands may only increase tensions between ethnicities, resulting
in the opposite of intended effects.

The Chinese Cultural Centre always has and always will work hard to promote Sino-Western cultural exchange and
friendly interaction for inter-ethnic understanding, learning from each other, and influencing each other to build the
most harmonious of societies.

Mike Jang
Chairperson, Chinese Cultural Centre of Greater Vancouver
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